
The Voice of Colorado FCRV 

Fireside  embers 

Jan/Feb 2017 
Volume XLVI Issue 1 

FAMILY CAMPERS & RVERS 

Free to Colorado FCRV 
Members - Founded 1967 

 

 

May 11—14, 2017 

Morgan County Fairgrounds  

Brush, Colorado 

Registration is on page 14 

4 days / 3 nights of  fun! 



FIRESIDE  EMBERS—2 



These Discounts are for FCRV ONLY!  DISCOUNTS NOT AVAILABLE ON HOLIDAYS 
From Interstate 25 
Take exit 269 B and head west on Colorado Highway 14 into Fort Collins. Follow the signs to U.S. Highway 287 north (about ten 
minutes). Take 287 north until you get to the northern edge of Fort Collins (about ten more minutes). Shortly thereafter, 287 will 
split off to the right to go to Laramie. Do not follow 287 at this point. Rather, continue straight into the town of Laporte. The sec-
ond stoplight after this split will be Taft Hill Road (CR 19). Turn left onto Taft Hill Road (CR 19). Now get into the very first left-
hand turning lane that you come to, which is about 1/2 mile down Taft Hill Road (CR 19). Turn left onto Lakeside Resort Lane and 
follow the concrete driveway straight through the gate.  

It’s all about having 

FUN!! 

Gold 

Sponsor 
Colorado 

FCRV 

Email: info@fclakesidecg.com 
All these activities are FREE! 

Swimming Pool, Wading Pool, 
Sports Field, Volleyball, Basketball, 
Horseshoes, Bolo Horseshoes, 
Fitness Trail, Catch and Release 
Fishing, Dog Park & Library, Fitness 
Room, Recreation center including: 
Mini-golf, Jumping pillow, Bumper 
boats, Paddle boats and Bike rent-
als. 
 

Pay activities: Arcade, Chuckwagon 
and Laundry. 

 24 hour Laundry room 

 Basketball 

 Catch & release fishing 

 Dog park 

 Fishing dock 

 Fitness trail 

 Lakeview sites available 

 Library/Fitness room 

 Mini-golf 

 Spa sites available 

 Playground & Sports field 

 Volleyball & Jumping pillow 

 Bolo & Regular Horseshoes 

 Bumper & Paddle Boats 

 Chuckwagon—Ends 9/15/2015 

 Wading pool—Ends 9/7/2015 

 Arcade—Ends 9/15/2015 

 Recreation Center– Ends 9/15/2015 

 2 conference rooms w/ Kitchenette  
Some charges for use ($) 
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2017 DATES TO REMEMBER 

DATE TIME EVENT LOCATION 

Mar 21st—27th N/A National Retiree Rally Canton, TX 

Apr 28th—30th N/A Field Staff Workshop & Campout Fort Collins KOA Lakeside in Fort Collins, CO 

May 11th—14th N/A Spring Fling Morgan County Fairgrounds in Brush, CO 

June 5th—9th N/A Colorado Retiree Rally Fort Collins KOA Lakeside in Fort Collins, CO 

July 9th—15th  N/A National Campvention 2017 Lima, OH 

Sept 1st—4th N/A Colorado Statewide Elbert County Fairgrounds in Kiowa,CO 

Sept 25th—29th N/A Southern Colorado Retiree Rally Pueblo South Colorado City KOA 
I-25 @ Exit 74—South of Pueblo 

Sept 29th—Oct 1st N/A Field Staff Workshop & Campout Pueblo South Colorado City KOA 
I-25 @ Exit 74—South of Pueblo 

It’s a new year and camping spots are starting to fill up.  Does your Chapter get an extra spot and reach out to find someone 

new to join you? For many of the Colorado State Parks it’s hard to get a spot after the first week or two of reservations and 

in some popular private parks are impossible!  The OOPS Chapter always buys one extra spot when we go to Mueller, 

Cheyenne Mountain and others so that new families have a spot to go with us.  There may be one of the regulars who 

changes plans and can go later in the year as well, and we’ve never been “stuck” with the extra spot AND we get new fam-

ilies to camp with us.  
 

You can always reach us at cofcrvmembership@gmail.com or call us at 303-364-5395.  We love to hear from members with 

questions or ideas about membership, or new folks with questions.  ~ Kathy and Bruce Thomas—Membership Director 

mailto:cofcrvmembership@gmail.com
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Great Sites and Cabins 
 Big Rig friendly  -  Escort service to site 

 Large Deluxe sites - 40 ft x 65 ft with 300+ sq ft.                                                                                                                                                        
concrete pad, fire pit and picnic table 

 Standard sites - 30 ft x 60 ft 

 Backins, Pullin and Pull thru sites 

 4 Bunkhouse cabins (2 deluxe and 2 standard) 

 Propane on site  -  Good lighting 

 Beautiful mountain views 

Enjoy Our Community Areas! 

 Community building - with direct TV & kitchen 

 Resort Store 

 Community patio area 

 Community fire pit table 

 Outdoor kitchen / meeting area 

 Dog Park 

 Laundry 

 Bath and shower facilities 

Address: 45606 W. Highway 50, Cañon City, CO 81212-8249  
Phone: 719-275-0900  Web Site: mountainviewrvresor t.net 

6.5 miles west of Cañon City; 3/4 mile east of Royal Gorge turnoff 

Stay Connected! 

 Great WI FI 

 Direct TV available 

 Verizon Hot Spot 

  Things to Do On-Site! 

 Basketball  -  Shuffleboard 

 Horseshoes  -  Playground 

 Pickle ball 

 Walking and Biking trails 

Roadrunners 

Another camping season came to a close for the Roadrunners, but not without a couple of incredibly fun outings in September and 
October!  The wine country in Palisades was the destination for nine rigs in September.  With the Kelletts hosting, we toured four win-
eries and purchased a whole bunch of wine—not sure there was much left for the wine festival coming up the next weekend.  Of 
course, we arranged for designated drivers so we could do our tasting and travel safely to the next winery and then later on to a Mexi-
can restaurant for dinner.  The Davidson tour bus hauled eleven people, plus two cars carried the rest of us.  It was comical to see the 
winery operators watch all of us getting out of that motorhome!!  We just told them that we all traveled and lived together in that 
RV—some took that story very seriously!  Mike D. dressed for the bus driver role by wearing his vest accompanied with a pocket watch 
to keep us all on time (which never happened).  Also, most of the group took a day trip down to Gateway and toured the incredible car 
museum.  A few others went up to the much cooler Grand Mesa to fish.  It was one of 

the best campouts we’ve had!!  
 
In October, ten rigs went to one of our 
favorite Fall destinations, Riverview RV 
Park.  A sunny, warm weekend welcomed 
the group.  Instead of the usual “throw-in-
what-you-want chili” this year, the McQuil-
lans and Bassetts prepared it ahead of time 
and it was delicious.    
 
This month, the club also did a service pro-

ject, led by the Nesvolds, at the Ronald McDonald house again.  Four very large brat pots were filled with bratwurst, cabbage, pota-
toes, carrots, and corn for about 60 people.  The guests were very complimentary of, and thankful for, our meal as they normally are 
served pizza, spaghetti, or chili.  It was heartwarming to see these families have a few minutes of rest and peace, as most of their time 
is spent at one of the nearby hospitals with a love one. 
 
Submitted by Connie Davidson 

The “wine” tour bus! Another Tasting??? 
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November reminds us of all the things we have to be thankful for: Great camping trips, friendship and health.  
Several of our members are present this month that have endured major health challenges this year.  We are so 
thankful for their continued health improvements and a reminder of how fragile life is and to treasure the time 
together. 

December we celebrate the holidays with a 
toy drive. They are presented to “Toys for 
Tots”.  We also have a Christmas stocking 
decorating contest.  Wow do we have some 
very creative people in our chapter.  Congrat-
ulations to the winners Bob and Mary, Don 
and Cheryl, and Steve and Candy.  Great Job 
done!  Then comes a group favorite of tree 
ornament exchange.  And exchange we do, 
several times!   Which brings lots of laughter 
and good tidings for everyone and we all go 
home with beautiful ornaments. 
 
New Year’s Eve we spend at Jose Muldoon’s 
enjoying Mexican food and each other.  I love 
this annual tradition to be together one more 
time.  What better way to end the year and 
toast in the new than with our Rolling Springs 
family. 

 
Submitted by Candy Furnish 

Rolling Springs 
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Timberliners 

The Timberliners January 14, 2017 luncheon meeting was held at Mickey’s Top Sirloin Restaurant.  Don and 
JoAnn Ramig hosted.   
 
Following lunch was installation of officers for 2017.  
Lou Black administered the oath of office to the follow-
ing: President—Wendy and Tom Koch; Vice-President/
Field Director/Historian—JoAnne and Jerry Lien; Secre-
tary—Marcia and Mark Sadler; Treasurer—JoAnn and 
Don Ramig. 
 
The incoming president opened the meeting with the 
Pledge of Allegiance.  The Field Director’s report includ-
ed important information regarding state-wide func-
tions for the year.  All items on the agenda were ad-
dressed.  The meeting adjourned at 2:00 PM.   
 
The next luncheon will be Saturday, February 11. 
 
Submitted by JoAnn Ramig 

Officer Installation 01-14-2017 
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Silver Foxes 
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Delivery of  the Fireside Embers Has Changed -- Spring 2016 

The primary method of delivering your Embers newsletter has changed from "snail" mail to electronic mail. BUT, if you want to continue 
receiving your Embers by regular mail, you can easily do that.  Just fill out the form below and mail it in or send your request by e-mail to 

coloradofcrv1@gmail.com 

If you don't need a printed copy of the Embers, then your Field Director will E-Mail you a copy of the Embers in Adobe (PDF) format 
every other month, as it is published.  To view the newsletter, you can download and install a free copy of the Adobe Reader software from 
our coloradofcrv.org website.  Make sure your Field director always has your current address. For those Colorado FCRV members who do 
not belong to a chapter, your State Directors or Assistant State directors will make sure we have your current E-Mail and then will send your 

copy of the Embers to you.  The current copy of the Embers, along with several years of prior issues are also available on our website for 
your easy reference. If you have already submitted this or are already getting your Embers by mail, you do not need to resubmit this form   

 Embers Opt-In 

Yes, I want to continue receiving my printed copy of the Embers.  
Cut out & Mail to: Aprinda Cederplin   or e-mail to: coloradofcrv1@gmail.com  
1792 E Phillips Ave 
Centennial, CO 80122 

Name: ______________________________________ 
Address: ____________________________________ 
City: __________________State: ___Zip: __________ 
Signature: ___________________________________ 

  E-mail address: ________________________________ 

ETPP SECRET SOCIETY 
 
Are you looking for lots of fun and a big secret?   
 
Come join us in the ETPP Secret Society! We will be having a ‘Joining Ceremony’ at Spring Fling and another at 
Statewide.  For a $3.00 fee you are welcome to have fun joining and learn the secret too!  Just mark your registra-
tion form and include the fee and we will all have fun!! 

mailto:Rcostello@coloradofcrv.org
mailto:Rcostello@coloradofcrv.org


What started in the late 1950s in Europe with a 12x12 blue tent result-
ed in RVing for a lifetime. Marv and Edith camped with the intent of 
much sightseeing and relaxation.  They did continue to tent camp after 
they came back to the states.  The lore of RVing got to them and in 1995 they joined 
FCRV after an RV show.  It was one of those “Let’s try it for a year” moments.  Twenty-
one years later they were still members. First it was The Gray Wolves and the next 

spring they volunteered, or were recruited, as Field Directors for a newly formed retiree chapter - The Silver 
Foxes.  The Kramers recognized their passion for RVing created a pattern for them to lead which resulted in 
Marvin and Edith Kramer serving as Field Directors for both the Gray Wolves and the Silver Foxes.  They demon-
strated their commitment in their attendance to the state and national campouts 
whenever they could and reported back to the Clubs with zeal. 
 
They started as tent campers, moved to an 18-foot travel trailer and when they 
joined FCRV they moved on up to a 24-foot Class C.  There was no stopping them 
from there.  Over the years, they have had a variety of motor homes, both Class C 
and Class A.  Marvin was seen clutching their “last” motor home which was pre-
sented to them when they retired from the Silver Foxes  
 
“Although motor homes, and their owners, wear out, the memories generated stay forever.”  Edith Kramer 
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 FCRV Silver Foxes Chapter #3931 
Marvin and Edith Kramer 

Charter Members  

It is with sadness the Silver Foxes share with you Marvin Lewis Kramer, age 85, passed away 
on January 10. 2017.  He was a resident of Colorado Springs, Colorado since 1977 for a total of 
40 years.  
 
Marvin was born on January 16, 1931 in Cleveland, Ohio to Edward Aaron Kramer and Alma Z. 
(Gaskill) Kramer. On November 25, 1949 Marvin married Edith May Nash in Washington, D.C. 
They were happy together for 67 years. 

 
He was an officer in the United States Air Force with duty stations around the world. He retired as a Colonel 
after 28 years of distinguished service and he and Edith settled in Colorado Springs for the remainder of his life. 
 
Marv was fond of ballooning, travel and camping. He was a longtime member of the Ballooning Society of Pikes 
Peak and the Silver Foxes and Grey Wolves RV groups. For many years, Marv taught the Senior Driver Safety 
course for AARP in the region. Marv and Edith volunteered extensively at the Colorado Springs Pioneer Muse-
um. 
 
He is survived by his wife, Edith; his sons: Stuart (Ede) and Mark (Bobbi); his grandchildren: Olivia (Adam) and 
Hilary (Don); and his great grandchildren: Yael, Isaac, Talia and Leila. He was preceded in death by his parents, 
Edward and Alma Kramer; and his son, Gregory Kramer. 
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PUEBLO SOUTH 
COLORADO CITY 

20 MILES SOUTH  OF PUEBLO @ EXIT 74 
IN THE GREENHORN MOUNTAIN VALLEY 

800-562-8646  Email:  cocitykoa@juno.com   

Website:  koa.com/campgrounds/pueblo-south 

Now available a Deluxe Cabin with full bathroom, microwave, refrigerator, cable TV deck with gas grill and patio with 
fireplace overlooking the mountains (sleeps 6). Also available: One-Room Camping Cabin w/Cable TV, WiFi & AC/

Heater, Grass yard, patio with gas grill. Close to restrooms & RV sites. (sleeps up to 4 people) 
Large, grass pull-thru RV sites with full hook-ups  -  “We’re Big Rig Friendly”  -  30/50 amp electric with free cable TV & WiFi 

Social Hall seats up to 100  -  Outdoor Pavilion seats 50 under cover, Heated Pool, Hot Tub, Mini Golf,                                                  

Grass, Shaded Tent sites & Kabin area  - Children’s and Adult’s Playground, BBQs, Breakfasts, Planned Activities       Rat-
ed the #1 KOA in Colorado, #5 in the US and Canada  -  Rated 5Ws by Woodalls 

NEW FOR 2016 
10 or more units get a 20% discount! Plus Host/Wagonmaster’s first night is FREE. You must Book your 
Chapter’s campout by March 15, 2016 to get the 20% discount.  6 thru 9 units get a 15% discount, but no 
Wagonmaster free night.  No advance deposit is required. Check website for  information, pictures and pet 

Gold 
Colorado 

FCRV 

Trailblazers 
Everyone was in a festive mood for our December luncheon and meeting at Golden Corral.  Christmas cards 
were handed out by all the attending members, along with some tasty goodies.  Joining us as guests for lunch 
and the meeting were Jerry and Kathy Ludke and Barb Jones. 
 
Mary Bernard was installed as Treasurer to fulfill Dawn Skillman's unexpired term. Russ and Dawn Skillman 
are moving to New Mexico, but plan to stay active members of the Trailblazers. They plan on joining us on 

several campouts and have agreed to co-host our Pagosa 
Springs campout! 
 
All the Trailblazers are all looking forward to 2017's cam-
pouts. A big "THANK YOU" to all the members who are 
hosting next year's campouts. 
 
Congratulations to Don and Judy Banta who received their 
10-year membership certificate in FCRV! 
 
The Trailblazers wish everyone wonderful camping adven-
tures and memories! Travel safe! 
 
Submitted by Cathy Vegvary 

Don and Judy Banta receiving their 10 year certiificate 



Awning / Awning Fabric Cabinetry/Cabinetry Repair Carpeting 

Counter Tops Custom RV Bras Day / Night Shades 

Flooring Hail Damage Install LCD Flat Screen TV’s 

Insurance Claims Interior/Exterior Detailing Interior Warranty Work 

MCD Shades Repair/Replace Windshield Roof Treatment & Sealing 

Rubber Roof Replacement RV Furniture RV Windshield Solar Shades 

Upholstery Wall Covering Window Shade Repairs 

Window Treatments Windshield Drapes Winterizing/De-Winterizing 

SPECIAL:  Members of Family Campers & RVers - Why wait until you want to use your RV?  

Bring it in between November 1 – February 28 and receive a 10% discount. 

Call 1-877-716-1832 or 303-716-1832 
Bob and Donna Johnson - Owners 

Members of Family Campers & RVers 

BIG OR SMALL – WE DO IT ALL 

6521 Washington Street, Unit D  Denver , CO  80229 

Skilled Services We Can Provide For You: 
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 Trailblazers 

The Trailblazers FCRV club kicked off the 2017 new year with a lunch at Golden Corral at Palmer Park and Powers 
on Tuesday, January 17. We were thrilled to have 29 members and three guests join us for a time of good food 
and catching up on what’s been happening following the Christmas holidays. 
 
Photos were submitted for the annual photo contest and winners will be voted on and announced at our Febru-
ary 21st meeting. 
 
Plans are in full swing for the upcoming 
camping season and we’re anxious to 
welcome our prospective new mem-
bers to some of the campouts. Antici-
pating pleasant weather, sunny skies 
and mild breezes, the Trailblazers will 
be setting up camp at the Pueblo South 
KOA, Cherry Creek State Park, Chalk 
Creek, Pagosa Springs, Steamboat 
Springs, Ridgeway State Park, and Mt. 
Princeton RV Park in Buena Vista. 
 
We wish the rest of the FCRV family 
“Happy Camping during 2017!” 
 
Submitted by Susan Spiller Frindt 
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Woodland Wookies 

What do the FCRV Woodland Wookies do these months of no camping? 
 
… Home parties and gatherings at restaurants—that’s what! 

 
HAPPY NEW YEAR!! 
 
You can’t buy  
Happiness … 
But you can buy 
An RV  
That’s pretty close! 
 

 
“Relax, you’re on CAMP TIME” 
 
All the thoughts of camping going through all of our minds … 
 
Getting ourselves outdoors no matter the weather is a BIG HELP with 
“CABIN Fever.” 
 
                   “I prefer my camp personality to my real world one …” 

 
Whatever form it takes, 
camping is earthy, soul en-
riching and character build-
ing, and there can be few 
such satisfying moments as 
having your RV or your tent 
at a forest location with the 

smoke rising from your campfire as the golden sun sets 
on the horizon—even if it’s just for a fleeting moment 

before the rain spoils every-
thing. HA HA HA 
 
Submitted by Mary Ann Glover 

Silver 
Sponsor 

Colorado 

FCRV 
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Be sure you support our Corporate sponsors and advertisers.  Their 
dollars support us.  We should do the same for them. 

 

Weekend Warriors 

The Weekend Warriors Chapter had a wonderful, busy camping season in 2016.  We started out our season at 
KOA Pueblo South.  We always try to camp close to a city that first spring campout, because you never know 
what trials and tribulations befall these campers the first time out.  The only thing that happened was a blown 
fuse in one camper, and it took out all the lighting.  Oh well, flashlights and candles. 
 
We travelled to La Junta KOA, visited the Bent's Old Fort and Otero County Museum, along with the Koshare 
Indian Museum.  Time for me to visit Otero Junior College where I attended almost (gulp) 50 years ago.  Still 
looks the same on the outside. 
 
South Fork in June is a beautiful trip.  We learned all about Geocaching from one couple, and it turned out to be 
so much fun.  Campgrounds there are nice and inexpensive.  Will definitely do that again. 
 
July found us in Gunnison, where we did a lot of hiking and enjoyed the cooler weather.   

 
We traveled the other direction again in August to the John Mar-
tin Lake State Park.  What a treat!  Our camp hosts planned a Ha-
waiian Luau for our potluck.  The weather was great, the food was 
exceptional, and we packed a lot of activities into this trip.  The 
Amache Internment Camp is so interesting and sad to read about 
and visit.  Not much left there, but so rich in history.  We post-
poned our potluck till about 7:00 because we were all busy sight-
seeing.  Big mistake!  Luau was all laid out, fortunately most of it 
was under our portable shelter.  All of a sudden the winds started 

blowing, and then the rains came, and the wild turkeys started 
running around looking for a roosting place.  They found it right 
above us in the trees.  The meal was eaten under the shelter with 
water running down our backs, but nobody cared much.  We had 
such a good time, and things cleared out later that night.   
 
Our annual trek to the La Veta October Fest was so beautiful.  
Changing colors in the mountains, and the weather was perfect.  
First Saturday in October, this is our go-to place.  We just love it 
at Circle the Wagons. 

 
One thing we've learned is that we 

can face anything together as a 

group, and the group is so in tune 

that we can laugh or cry in unison.  

Can't wait for 2017 camping!!! 

Submitted by Kay Poland  



2017 Colorado’s 30th Spring Fling 
May 11-14, 2017 

Morgan County Fairgrounds  -  Brush, CO 
 

Camping Fees:  Families $50 or Singles $40               At the gate-Families $55 or Singles $45 
DAY ONLY:  $5.00 per family 
 

Camping fees are for 3 nights and includes a $15.00 Registration fee 
 

This is DRY Camping—Water is available, dump station available at the park next to the fairgrounds.  
Electric is available for those with a medical need   

 
 

These proceeds are one of the most important sources of revenue that pay our expenses. 
 

 

Two families attending Spring Fling and camping in one unit and/or campsite.  The 1st family MUST 
submit a registration & pay the camping fee which includes the $15.00 registration.   

The 2nd family MUST submit a registration & pay the registration fee of $15.00.  
 

DAY ONLY:   When you arrive, please register at the information table in the main building and pay 
your daily fee. This fee is on the honor system, we are not going to chase you down to collect the $5.00.  

 

Deadline to pre-register is May 1, 2017   
 

In order to camp with your chapter you must pre-register and registration must be RECEIVED by May 1 2017,  
otherwise you will be put into the overflow section.   

 

If this is your First Spring Fling, check here  [   ]  
 

Last Name:_________________________ First Name: _____________________  Spouse: ___________________ 

Address: _______________________________ City: ____________________     State: _______  Zip: _________ 

Phone: ( ____ ) _____________  Email: ______________________________________ Chapter: _________________________________ 

 

Handicap [    ]     Electric only  [    ]  Reason for requiring handicap and/or electricity ______________________________________________________ 

Anyone plugging into the electrical outlets at the fairgrounds must have an electric cord with a size 12 or preferably size 10 wire. 

There are limited electric hookups in the handicap area for those with a medical need for electricity. 
All other handicap spaces will only provide a closer location to the activities. 

 

      Come to Spring Fling and be inducted into the SECRET SOCIETY—ETPP—Cost is $3.00 per person—all can participate –no age limit. 
 

         Camping Fees Enclosed:  $_______________   (Camping fees are refundable only in case of medical/family emergency) 

                   ETPP $ _______________    
                            Total Enclosed $_______________                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

Make checks payable to: Colorado Chapters of FCRV                                     
Mail to: Vodean Benham, 5452 S. Camargo Road, Littleton, CO 80123   
  

 

 

FRIDAY’S DINNER—COMPLIMENTS OF OUR 
CORPORATE SPONSORS  

Friday night meal will consist of sausage dogs, baked beans, coleslaw, chips, and drinks. 
Please mark this box if you plan on being there to eat on Friday night by 5:30 PM     [   ] 

 

Saturday night dinner will be Chapter Potlucks or you can visit your favorite restaurant in town. 
 

For Specific Directions to Morgan County Fairgrounds go to the Colorado FCRV Website (Colorado FCRV.com)   
 

Go northeast on I-76 out of Denver, take exit 90A and turn right on Colorado.  Go south on Colorado to the dead end (two  
granaries are at the end of the street) and turn right, go one block to the next stop sign, turn left on Clayton St., go left over the 

railroad tracks, turn right on Ellsworth, go a couple of blocks and turn left into the Fairgrounds. 

  Youth Pre-teens Teens 

    0-5 6-8        9-12   13-15 16-19 

Female             

Male             Parking will begin promptly 
on Thursday at 10:00 a.m. 
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APPLICATION FORM FOR VENDOR BOOTHS/PROJECT SALES 

If you are planning on having a vendor booth at Spring Fling, please attach this application to your 
registration form and indicate whether you need electricity or not.  We are very limited on space in 
the building so please register your booth along with your camping registration so that we can plan 
ahead of time.  Commercial vendors need to furnish their own tables. 
If you are going to need space for your chapter project sales, please let us know that as well by at-
taching this form to your camping registration.  Tables will be available for chapter project sales.  
Because we will be using the tables and chairs on Friday evening, we ask that you don't claim your 
space for chapter sells until Saturday morning.  
If you do not need electricity, please don’t set up your booth along the outside walls. 
Commercial vendors must include the fees for your booth along with your registration to Vodean 
Benham. 
Only one person from the chapter needs to register for the chapter project sales. 
 

Name  ____________________________________  Chapter______________________________  
Address ______________________City _______________  State _____  Phone ______________ 
 

10 x 10 Commercial Vendor booth—How Many? _______      
With Electricity _____          Without Electricity _____ 
 

(Chapters do not pay a booth fee for project sales) 
Chapter Project Sales:     With Electricity _____          Without Electricity _____   
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Tom’s Insurance & Financial Services 
19501 E. Parker Square Drive 
Parker ,CO 80134 
303-841-9000   Phone 
303-841-9536  Fax 
Tom supports Colorado FCRV 

BUNDLE UP, SAVE NOW 

Save up to 30% with our Multiple Policy 
Discount if you have multiple policies with 
us. Allstate offers a range of coverages to 
fit your needs. 

Insure one or more and save: 

 Auto 

 Motorcycle 

 Boat 

 Off-road vehicle 

 Renters 

 Motor home 

 Homeowners 

 Condominium 

 Manufactured  home 

 Landlords Package Policy 

Trailer World 
Denver LLC 

Check out our new website: 
www.trailerworlddenver.com 

Please call us at: 303-329-3006 
We are your NUMBER ONE 

Source for new & used       Trav-
el Trailers & Fifth Wheels 

Your one stop shop for 
PARTS-SERVICE-RENTALS 
trailerworlddenver@gmail.com 

7930 E. Colfax Ave. 
Denver, CO 80220 



Send change of address     
notification to:  

Colorado Chapters of FCRV  

The “Embers” is published six times a 
year.  Please send any information that 
you would like to have included in the 
“Embers” to:  

cofcrvembers@gmail.com  
or mail to:  

 
Colorado FCRV Embers 

1792 E Phillips Ave 
Centennial, CO 80122 

Article submission is for chapters, pro-
gram chairmen and members who have 
news or interesting articles or classified 

ads that they would like to share with the 
membership. It will be included, space 

permitting, in the next issue. 
 

 (Please type or print information & in-
clude your name, address and phone 

number) 

Editor:  
Aprinda Cederplin 

cofcrvembers@gmail.com 

These Gold and Silver Sponsors will always have 
an ad in the Embers. We encourage all Colorado 
FCRV members to support these sponsors when 
you need their products or services.  
 
. 

Colorado Gold and Silver Sponsors 
GOLD SPONSORS 

 KOA Pueblo So./Colorado City 

 KOA Lakeside Ft. Collins 
 

SILVER SPONSORS 

 All Stars RV 

 Hitch Corner 

 Interstate Batteries 

 KOA Buena Vista 

Gold 

Sponsor 
Colorado 

FCRV 

Silver 
Sponsor 

Colorado 

FCRV 
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Rocky Explorers 

To catch-up, the Rocky Explorers crowned their 
“Princess” at our holiday party.  Valerie Park won the 
prize and title of “worst holiday costume”, but we think 
it was the best! We had a fun and fabulous time at Bucca 
de Bepo in December.  Hosted by the Kotarys, we had 
more than enough food and a fun gift exchange. 
 
In January, the Borns hosted a tropical themed murder 
mystery!  What a great time!  We wonder why Rich Price 
is always the victim… 
 

In February, Valerie “Princess” Park hosted a night at the IMAX theater in the 
Denver Nature and Science Museum.  The “Extreme Weather” documentary fol-
lows researchers and everyday heroes to understand our ever-changing weather 
(http://movies.nationalgeographic.com/movies/extreme-weather/).  Before the 
movie the chapter met for dinner and a meeting at Brother’s BBQ in Denver. 
 
We are not yet ready to go camping, although the current weather makes us want to!  We have more exciting 

activities to look forward to in March and April before our first official campout in May.   

http://movies.nationalgeographic.com/movies/extreme-weather/
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Your One-Stop Shop For 
Vehicle & RV Add-Ons 

303-904-1558  
1-877-66HITCH 

10677 W. Centennial Rd. #103   
Littleton, CO 80127 

www.hitchcorner.com 

Visit our website to see complete list of products 

$10 OFF 
Your Purchase 
With Mention of 

This Ad 

The easiest way to get here is: 

1. Go to C-470 and Kipling. 

2. Go North on Kipling to the third 

light, which is Chatfield Avenue. 

3. Go West (Turn Left) on Chatfield 

and go one block to first light, 
which is Sangre De Cristo. 

4. Go South (Turn Left) and go one 

block to Centennial Road. 

5. Go West (Turn Right) to our ad-

dress. We are the 5th building on 
the right, just before the Envirotest 
Emission center. 

Brake Controls - Bike & Ski Racks - Wiring 
Tow  Bars  -  5th  Wheel and Trailer Hitches  
Goosenecks    and   Gooseneck   Adaptors    
Truck Accessories   -   Trailer Hitch Covers   

Curt - Draw Tite -  B&W - Demco - Hijacker 
Blue Ox  -  Roadmaster  - Thule  -  PullRite     
WeatherTech -Tow Ready - ROLA - Retrax 
DeeZee - Equal-I-zer - Fastway - Winegard 

Silver 
Sponsor 

Colorado 

FCRV 

50 Years Continued Experience-Huge Inventory-Low City Sales Tax-Installations by Appointment, most under 1 Hour 
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Silver 
Sponsor 

Colorado 

FCRV 

Where should you go for the best Denver area motorhome rentals?                                            
El Monte RV Rentals  Call: (303) 426-7998 Toll Free: (888) 337-2214  

720.348.0404 - Main 
877.348.8284 - Toll Free 

720.348.0712 - Fax 

5989 Main Street 
Louviers, Colorado 80131 

Web  -  allstarsrv.com 

Winter Business Hours: 
Monday - Friday 8 am - 5 pm 

Saturday—Closed 

Why All Stars RV? 
All Stars RV understands your need to trust the people who maintain your motorhome, fifth-wheel, or camping trailer.  Our commitment to providing owners 
with the best possible service, repair and body work is unparalleled. 
 

The dedicated team at All Stars RV strives to treat each customer with courtesy and integrity from the initial point of contact until you drive away.  Our trained 
technicians have years of experience serving your RV needs.  All our work is performed in a prompt, professional manner and is guaranteed. 

Service 
If you are the owner of a motor home or other recreational vehicle, you know that upkeep is as regular as it is with your family 
automobile. It can be an agonizing task to find a good repair shop for your car, and finding someone dependable to work on your RV 
can be just  as frustrating. At All Stars RV, our aim is to be the shop you can rely on, will continue to return to and will recommend 
to your family and friends. We strive to provide dependable, honest service from the initial point of analyzing problems and  
providing estimates to performing your service and repairs at reasonable rates. 

We Offer: 

 Service that is guaranteed 

 Paint and body work 

 Most extended warranties 
honored 

 Insurance claim estimates & 
repair 

 Lube, oil and filter services 

 Interior/exterior repairs 

 Winterization 

 Storage 

We Install: 

 Generators 

 Satellites 

 Solar panels 

 Hitches 

 Tow bars 

 Brake controllers 

 Appliances 

 Awnings 

 Air conditioners 

 

Always a "Can-Do" Attitude! 
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COLORADO CHAPTERS OF FCRV  
A NONPROFIT ORGANIZATION 

2278 Dogwood Circle 
Erie, CO 80516 

FAMILY CAMPERS & RVERS 

Field Staff Campout and Workshop   
Apr 28—Apr 30 

 
KOA Lakeside—Fort Collins 

 
This is a required activity for all Field Staff 

 
This Campout is for all Field Directors and Program Directors.  If you can’t  
attend it is important that you respond to Jeff or Shirley Kendle.   
If you can’t camp, then come on Saturday for the meeting and the dinner pot-
luck. 
 
 


